BUILDING COMMUNITIES.
BRIDGING CONTINENTS

Service Above Self

Editor: Rebecca RIEBELING
If you have any comments or
questions, email the editor.

Sep 7 2010
Pat Boyle — Rotary/Police Mentoree
"His role with Victoria Police and
his early experience with the
Rotary/Police Mentor program"
Sep 14 2010

Jane-Frances Kelly, Program
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Sep 21 2010
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entrepreneurial educational
outreach projects”
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This Week's Speaker, Tues September 7th
by LOVE, Kevin

Detective Acting Superintendent Patrick Boyle APM

Pat has 34 years experience as a police officer, 25 years of

his service as a detective at all ranks within mainly crime

squads and has specialist investigative experience in the

area of kidnapping, extortion, aggravated burglary and in ((
particular Asian Crime and Youth Gangs. He was recognized 1

in the 2003 Queens Birthday Honours Listed for his extensive service to
the investigation of crime and his volunteer work with the Victoria Police
Blue Ribbon Foundation of which he is a Director and Life Member, by
receiving the Australian Police Medal.

In 2005 he was awarded a Winston Churchill Fellowship to undertake a
research project - “Community Policing Strategies to prevent the further
entrenchment of criminal youth gangs”. His studies were undertaken in
the USA, UK, Hong Kong and Canada, working with the relevant police
forces and other non government agencies.

Pat has been recognized as an authority on this issue and has have been
invited to speak at various forums conducted nationally and in New
Zealand on the subject of “Identifying Gang Presence”: His paper which is
available on the Churchill website has been read by numerous Law
Enforcement Agencies, local and overseas and he has been complimented
as to its accuracy.

He is currently undertaking a Masters of Research; his thesis on the
subject of identifying youth gang characteristics and its link to gang
membership has not been previously undertaken in Australia.

Duty Roster, Tues September 7th
by Rebecca RIEBELING

Note: Duty people are expected to be on duty at RACV at Zam as many
guests start arriving from this time.

Please note if unable to attend please arrange to swap your role
with another member.

Chairperson Kay Stevens
Sergeant Frank O'Brien
Greeter Gay Edgecombe
Reporter Jasper Kwok
[Door Inez Dussuyer
[Photographer Scott Munro

Meeting Report, Tues 31st August
by Jennifer WARNER

Visiting Rotarians:
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District Governor, Iven Mackay (Toorak)

Assistant District Governor, Alan Freedman (Toorak)
Kate Smith (Wanganui, New Zealand)

Bill Hunter (Bethleham Morning Star, USA)

Bruce Heron (Amsterdam)

Guests:

Marilyn Mackay

Sergeant's Session:

The Sergeant provided a platform for increasing knowledge of fellow
Rotarians through guessing information about the Rotarian (or Guest) on
either side of you. Fun information was learnt including that some of
things club members like about Rotary include fellowship, cold toast,
Sergeant sessions, the people, and community service.

Announcements:

Community Services Committee in association with the Hotham Mission -
our Rotary club is seeking female members or partners to accompany a
group of female asylum seekers on an outing to Science Works on the 23m
September from 11.15am (please understand and excuse the gender
specific nature of this request).

A reminder that the Melbourne Marathon is be held on October 10" and
the club is looking to increase registration and participation of club
members. Activities vary from a 4 km walk to a full marathon. There will
be a celebration afterwards.

A Club Services Meeting will be held after the club breakfast commencing
at 9am.

Guess Who's coming to Dinner is on October 2" please register your
attendance through the web site and contact Jen Warner if you are able to
be a host. Previous occasions have been successful and fun for all.

President's Announcements
Please refer to The President's August Board Report below.
Guest Speaker - District Governor Iven Mackay

The Rotary Club of Melbourne Central Sunrise was recognised as an active
club with many projects running. The Club members are active at both a
District and Club level.

There is a basic message being sent this year to all clubs, which deals with
local rather than international issues, these include:
Focus on membership as what Rotary does is special and unique
Support each other at club and district level
Clubs are asked to be bigger, bolder and better than ever, to
increase membership overall and female membership.
Support Building Communities and Bridging Continents.
The District is changing the way it is doing things and the tenure
of leaders
Remember and celebrate Rotary past and help prepare the club for
the future.

The District Conference is 315t March 2011 in Adelaide, with a theme of
"Bound for fun - Bound for South Australia". DG Iven Mackay is looking
forward to having Rotarians support the conference and enjoy the
fellowship of Rotary.

A Membership Recognition Award was presented to Kevin Love for the
significant achievement in increasing membership numbers last year.
Kevin acknowledged the significant work of John Meehan and Neville John
in this achievement.

The President's August Board Report
by KING, Anne
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L Highlights from the August Meeting

Club Rules and Constitution

District committee is currently meeting with solicitors and agreeing the
changes. We are hopeful of having changes finalised for presentation to
Board by October and club at AGM in November

AGM

The Annual General Meetng will be held on 23" November 2010
Chill Out Zone

We are still waiting on an outcome of the submission for funds. Members
of the steering committee are visiting other clubs to garner support.

Membership

Attendance for July was at 65%. The club had 59 members at end of
month.

Paul Harris Breakfast

The PH breakfast in March 2011 will be attended by Victorian Governor
Professor David de Kretser, A.C. The search for a guest speaker
continues.

GSE Incoming team from Texas

Team expected mid March 2011 for one month. This will Clash with
District conference and our members travelling to Osaka sister club
anniversary. The club has regretfully agreed that we would not seek to
host this team.

Marketing and Fund Raising

Current draft budget shows funding shortfall $20,000. Our target for
fundraising is to be $25,000. Several fundraising ideas are being explored
and emphasis on identifying a major event. Formalising club calendar
dates will assist planning of fundraising activities. The board has initially
agreed to commence a quarterly Trivia night from October, although it is
likely to be only 3 during the year.

Community Service

Committee is looking to establish a Probus Club for central Melbourne.
There is no Probus club operating in this area. It would involve no ongoing
obligation for our club as the new club would be self governing and
financing. Tony Thomas is organising a letterbox drop and an initial
meeting in Docklands in November.

International Committee

The club has provided for two family survival packs at cost of AUD800 in
relation to the Pakistan Floods, each to be delivered through Disaster Aid
Australia (DAA). Using DAA this time is considered a trial of the new
organisation. Neither Shelterbox nor Disaster Aid Australia organisation is
endorsed by the Board at this stage and we are waiting for district to give
us guidance.

New Generations

Committee is looking to leverage the skills of past and present Police
mentorees with a view to assisting disadvantaged youth. Fund raising
events are also being investigated

Vocational Service

‘Students for Free Enterprise’ and ‘Skills Bank’ projects are progressing.
Committee is looking to contribute via their skill and energy resources.




Committee's plans and objectives have been approved, these have been
posted on the website.

Oktober German Beerfest
by RIEBELING, Rebecca

Oy,
The Rotary Club of Docklands invites you to l\m)
Oktober German Beerfest A
AA
16 October 2010 ——=
7.00 pm - 11.30pm
James Squire Brewhouse & Restaurant Docklands

439 Docklands Drive, Docklands
(James Squires is the most westerly business on the waterfront in
Docklands)

Many prizes to be won on the evening!

Live entertainment: Oompah band & entertainers

Tickets: $65 which includes two courses of traditional German Beerfest
cuisine, beer, wine and a keepsake stein glass

Contact: Alison Gouws 0409 947 780

Ann Ellis 0437 580 515

Jane Kinsey 9600 0700 or ask at James Squire Brewhouse bar counter.
Payment can also be made via bank transfer to the Rotary Club of
Docklands.

Email alison.gouws@gmail.com with the number of tickets required and
your postal address. Then transfer funds to the club and your tickets will
be mailed to you. Bendigo Bank BSB 633-000 Account no 137680682.
Please ensure you leave your surname and, if possible, "OCTFST” in
reference field.

Source: Alison Gouws, Sectretary, Rotary Club of Docklands

Winter Warming Appeal
by JONES, David

The rough winds and cold dreary rain of winter leaves no
kindness to those who cannot reach shelter. Those who
have little possession of clothing and shelter feel it the
most. Help those who need that extra to keep the cold
away. The Rotaract Club of Tullamarine is holding a
winter warming appeal to help those in need by donating
jackets, jumpers and blankets to the Salvation Army. They also want YOU
to help. All donations would be greatly appreciated and will be collected
from clubs by the end of September.

Please contact Caterina Scriva at caterina.scriva@hotmail.com for details.

Michael's Professional Debut as Beppe - This Saturday!
by LAPINA, Michael

This Saturday night (4th September), I make my professional
debut as Beppe (and understudying Canio) in the Melbourne
Opera Company's production of Leoncavallo's I Pagliacci.

As the Melbourne Opera Company (MOC) have been a regular supporter of
our Rotary Club (providing free tickets as prizes in our PHF Breakfast
Raffle and recent Wine Auction), they've extended an offer to all of our
members and Friends of Rotary.
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Melbourne Opera Company are offering greatly discounted tickets ($45 -
normally $98). This offer can only be accessed by ringing The Athenaeum
ticket box office on 9650 1500. You must mention that it is a Company
Rush Price.

You can get more information about the Melbourne Opera Company and
the season of Cavalleria Rusticana & I Pagliacci at the following website:

http://www.melbourneopera.com/events.php?mode=view&eid=75

Hope to see you there.

Cheers,
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